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13th September 2021 
 
Dear Parent/Carer,  
 
It has been an excellent first full week back at school that has seen a return to so many elements of school 
normality. Having visited lessons on a daily basis it is clear our pupils have returned to school fully prepared 
for the year ahead and ready to get back to learning.  
 
We are holding our ‘Open Evening’ on Thursday evening and are looking forward to welcoming prospective 
parents to our school and giving them a taste of what life is like at Broughton High School. We have a 
significant number of pupils helping out on the evening which starts at 6pm. If your son or daughter is 
helping out then please be mindful when dropping off or picking up your child that Open Evening always 
brings a significant amount of extra traffic to the village. With this in mind please be considerate of our 
neighbours and local community, not only for Open Evening but on a daily basis, as I regularly receive 
concerns from local residents regarding cars blocking drives or cars parked illegally. Thank you in advance 
for your cooperation in ensuring that we continue to work in harmony with residents of Broughton village. 
 
Our new site security is nearing completion and our new electronic school gates will be in operation at 
some point this week. After the school gates close at 8.40am, parents and visitors to school will need to 
use the new video intercom system located at the gates to gain entrance to the school. If a pupil is late, 
or returning to school following an appointment there is a pedestrian gate which is also accessed through 
the video intercom system which is supervised at all times by a member of the office team. The school 
site has previously been open all day but with the improved new additions to the main gate and entrance 
doors to school, the site is now fully secure during the school day.   
 
With the start of the new term we are returning to a full programme of extra-curricular events which 
always add to the development of our pupils’ wider curriculum experience. We will be attaching a full 
programme of events in next week’s newsletter but my message to all is to ‘get involved’ in the life of 
Broughton High School. We have re-opened the astroturf pitch at lunchtimes and it was fantastic to see 
so many of our pupils playing sport during their lunch break. Year groups will have a specific day that they 
are able to access the pitch and they will need to wear trainers whilst using the pitch.  
 
I was saddened to hear that a former member of staff who was a very popular member of the team for a 
number of years at Broughton High School passed away last week. Mr John Thompson was an extremely 
strong role model to so many pupils, myself included, and committed himself fully to the development of 
so many children during his time at Broughton. John was an excellent Maths teacher and a very strong 
personality in school and I am sure you will join me in offering your condolences to John’s family at this 
sad time.  
 



Thank you for the swift response in registering your account for School Synergy. We have over 700 pupils 
registered now which is a fantastic response. If you have not registered yet, please use the information 
sent out to sign up as soon as possible to receive updates on rewards, behaviour concerns, attendance 
and whole school notices. We have changed our approach to the issuing of rewards to ‘re-value’ the 
system, ensuring that reward points are given out every lesson for ‘excellence’, whether that be for an 
individual piece of work, a high level response in class, an excellent piece of homework or for an act of 
help, support or kindness. Each point issued will always have a few words attached explaining the reason 
behind why the reward has been given. These points will accumulate over the half term with prizes being 
awarded in each year group in the ‘Year Group Awards Assemblies’ held on the last day of half term. 
Awards will also be given out in the following categories: 
 
 Headteacher Awards 

 
 Head of Year Awards 

 
 Form Tutor Awards 

 
 100% Attendance Awards 

 
 Excellent Homework Awards 

 
 Excellent ‘School Planner’ Awards 

 
Pupils will also receive awards in their individual classes and subjects for consistent excellent effort during 
the half term. At the end of each full term we will have a larger rewards assembly based on the above 
with the addition of ‘review’ commendations. 
 
Finally, a reminder that school closes at 1pm on Thursday in preparation for Open Evening and that school 
is closed for all pupils on Friday for our staff INSET day. 
 
If you ever have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to make contact. My email is 
botesd@broughtonhigh.co.uk. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Mr David Botes 
Headteacher                      

mailto:botesd@broughtonhigh.co.uk


 
 

           

General Knowledge Years 7, 8, 9 
 

1. Baby goats are called Kids. 
 
2. Russia is the largest country in the world. 

 
3. Venus is the planet which is nearest to the Earth. 

 
4. The name dinosaur means ‘terrible lizard’; this is a true statement. 
 
5. The lion in “The Lion, The Witch and the Wardrobe” is called Aslan. 
 
6. The only mammal which can fly is the bat. 
 
7. The longest river in the world is the River Nile. 
 
8. The first name of the famous scientist who gave us Newton’s three laws of motion is Isaac. 
 
9. The Triassic Period came before the Jurassic Period. 
 
10. In “The Jungle Book”, Baloo is a bear. 

 

Pupils in Years 7, 8 and 9 will be tested on these            general knowledge facts, 
during form time this week. 

  

Newsletter No 2 
 
13th September 2021 
 

PTFA  
Annual General Meeting 

 
* ALL WELCOME TO ATTEND * 

 
Wednesday 22nd September 2021 at 6.00pm 

 
Oak Meeting Room, Visitor Reception 

 



 

Synergy  
 
Many thanks to all our parents who have now created an account with Synergy, we 
now have almost 80% of our community connected to Synergy. This enables you to 
keep up-to-date with the progress of your child(ren) in school including behaviour 
rewards/sanctions and communication home from school. Please can I remind all 
parents who have not yet created an account to do so over the coming days so you 
do not miss out on any communication home. If you have not yet received your unique invitation from your 
child, or have any queries, please do hesitate to contact school.  

 
Mr Brandwood 

 
Firefly  
 
Firefly is our teaching and learning online resource area that we use in school and has the 
potential to be used anywhere anytime. To support home learning, we would like all parents 
to have access to our Firefly parent portal app so you can help your child organise and 
complete their homework. The details attached demonstrate how to download the app to 
your device. If you have any issues with installing the app please get in contact with the 
school. 
 

Mr Brandwood 
 

Attendance Update 
 
 

These are the winning forms in each year group with the highest attendance.  Well done! 
 
 

YEAR 7  7B   99.68% 

YEAR 8  8H   97.92%  

YEAR 9   9S   97.19% 

YEAR 10  10C   100% 

YEAR 11  11C   96.88% 

Miss Kouser  

Late Bus 
 
The late bus operates every Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday at a charge of 60p per pupil per 
journey.  Pupils are able to use their bus passes and return tickets. 

 
The service departs from Broughton at 4.25pm, allowing pupils to stay late to complete school work 
or participate in sports activities after school. 
 
This service will commence from Tuesday 21st September 2021. 

 



 
 

           

 
 
                                                                                                                   



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

           

  



 

 



 

Parent App for Firefly 

 

To help you see the reports, tasks, homework and messages for your 
child in school, we have launched the parent app for Firefly. 

We would like Parents to download the app onto their phone or 
device to support working and learning at home as easy as possible. 

Steps are to: 

• Download the app, turn on notifications and use the 
pass code ‘Broughton’. 
 

• Open up the app and click on the green box  
(“Logging in for the first time? Activate your account”). 
 

• Now enter your registered email you have with school to 
set up the app when prompted (this links the app to your 
child)  
 

• Next, click the blue button to “Activate account”. 
 

• Finally, you will receive an email 
which requires a final activation, 
by clicking the “Activate Your Account Here”. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The app is available on Google store and the Apple app store.  

If you need help please click on the link below: 

https://helpcentre.Fireflylearning.com/parents/app/ios/getting-started 

 

https://helpcentre.fireflylearning.com/parents/app/ios/getting-started
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